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NOTICE TO THE MARKET 

 

CHANGE IN THE COMPOSITION OF THE STATUTORY AUDIT COMMITTEE 
 

BRISANET SERVIÇOS DE TELECOMUNICAÇÕES S.A. (“Company”) hereby 
informs its shareholders and the market in general, in compliance with the 
provisions of article 33, item XXIX, of Resolution No. 80 of the Brazilian 
Securities and Exchange Commission (“CVM”), dated March 29, 2022, that, at 
a meeting held on December 14, 2024, the Company’s Board of Directors 
became aware of the resignation presented by Mr. Eduardo Luiz Rota as a 
member of the Company’s Statutory Audit Committee (“CAE”), effective 
December 10, 2024. Thereafter, the Company’s Board of Directors appointed 
Mr. Geraldo Luciano Mattos Júnior as Coordinator of the CAE and noted that 
the CAE will now be composed of the following members, under the terms of 
the election that took place at the Company's Extraordinary General Meeting 
held on July 29, 2024: 

• Mr. Geraldo Luciano Mattos Júnior, as Coordinator of the CAE; 
independent member of the Board of Directors; and member with 
recognized experience in corporate accounting matters, in accordance 
with the Internal Regulations of the CAE, the CVM regulations and the 
Novo Mercado Regulation of B3 S.A. – Brasil, Bolsa, Balcão (“B3”); 

• Mr. Eliardo Araújo Lopes Vieira; and 

• Mr. Stephano Gomes Gabriel. 

The Company informs that the professional and academic experience of the 
referred members is duly described in the Company's Reference Form, 
available for consultation on the websites of the Company (ri.brisanet.com.br), 
CVM (gov.br/cvm) and B3 (b3.com.br). 

 

Pereiro, December 18, 2024. 

 

 
Luciana Paulo Ferreira 
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